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and Warren Counties, Missouri. The 
NOI was published in the Federal 
Register on April 22, 2008. This 
rescission is based on a reduction in the 
scope of the project. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Peggy J. Casey, Environmental Projects 
Team Leader, FHWA Division Office, 
3220 West Edgewood, Suite H, Jefferson 
City, Missouri 65109, Telephone: (573) 
638–2620 or Kevin Keith, Chief 
Engineer, Missouri Department of 
Transportation, P.O. Box 270, Jefferson 
City, Missouri 65102, Telephone: (573) 
526–5678. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
FHWA, in cooperation with the 
Missouri Department of Transportation 
(MoDOT), is rescinding the NOI to 
prepare an EIS for a project that had 
been proposed to improve the 
transportation system on Route 47 in 
Warren and Franklin Counties, 
Missouri. The NOI is being rescinded 
because the scope of the project has 
been reduced from the 2008 proposal to 
replace the existing bridge over the 
Missouri River and relocate or 
reconstruct Missouri Route 47 between 
Route 94 in Warren County and Fifth 
Street in the city of Washington in 

Franklin County. The currently 
proposed project will replace the Route 
47 Bridge either immediately upstream 
or downstream from the existing bridge. 
The project extends roughly from 
Augusta Bottom Road in Warren County 
south to the touchdown in the city of 
Washington in Franklin County. 

(Catalog of Federal Domestic Assistance 
Program Number 20.205, Highway Planning 
and Construction. The regulations 
implementing Executive Order 12372 
regarding intergovernmental consultation on 
Federal programs and activities apply to this 
program.) 

Issued on: May 25, 2010. 

Peggy J. Casey, 
Environmental Projects Team Leader, 
Jefferson City. 
[FR Doc. 2010–13008 Filed 5–28–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4910–22–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY 

Office of Thrift Supervision 

[AC–42: OTS No. H–4706] 

Jacksonville Bancorp, Inc., 
Jacksonville, IL; Approval of 
Conversion Application 

Notice is hereby given that on May 14, 
2010, the Office of Thrift Supervision 
approved the application of Jacksonville 
Bancorp, MHC, and Jacksonville 
Savings Bank, Jacksonville, Illinois, to 
convert to the stock form of 
organization. Copies of the application 
are available for inspection by 
appointment (phone number: 202–906– 
5922 or e-mail 
Public.Info@OTS.Treas.gov) at the 
Public Reading Room, 1700 G Street, 
NW., Washington, DC 20552, and the 
OTS Central Regional Office, 1 South 
Wacker Drive, Suite 2000, Chicago, 
Illinois 60606. 

Dated: May 21, 2010. 
By the Office of Thrift Supervision. 

Sandra E. Evans, 
Federal Register Liaison. 
[FR Doc. 2010–12819 Filed 5–28–10; 8:45 am] 
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